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Greetings,        February 2018 

This has been a hectic month, with health issues for Dawid and Micky. Poor Paul has 
had to hold down the fort mostly by himself. But we have great staff and they completely 
understood that things just couldn’t operate as normal this month. The du Plessis’s 
extended family even pitched in a few times, to cover in the absence of Micky and Paul 
during chemo sessions. Retha’s sister came and drove some of our children to a 
sporting event that they were supposed to attend. Of course, all our children were 
brilliant and managed to take first place in most of their events. Charles, our 
headmaster was key in this, as he had them out in the evenings and even in the early 
mornings practicing for the running, and had them dig a trench and build their own long 
jump pit, so they could practice. 

 

Philip and Retha’s son Dawid spent exactly one month in the hospital recovering from 
his snake bite. In the end, he lost his ring finger on his left 
hand, but his life was saved. It could have been so much 
worse. He is recovering at home now and goes back to the 
hospital once a week for wound check and redressing. He has 
been a very brave boy. The bills were enormous, but we have 
an enormous God. At this stage, all of the bills have been 
covered. He still has more recovery and therapy to go. 
Everyone was very excited to have him back home, and he 
was more than ready to get out of the hospital. We and the 
family are so deeply grateful for the outpouring of love, 
prayers, and financial support. We can’t thank you enough. 

 



	

	

We had our monthly birthday party for our February birthdays. Piet (17), Sarah (5), 
Solomon (6) and Oneile (9) 

 

Our friend Mary Lou Henegar was with us for 7 weeks. Due to all the health issues with 
Micky and Dawid, we had to squeeze in all the extra’s for Mary Lou at the very end of 
her visit. She was able to go on a game drive and saw lots of animals. She also got to 
visit with an old friend’s, old friend, Marilyn Cook. They had lunch together and got to 
attend Marilyn’s Kid’s club ministry where 700 children get the gospel, fresh milk and 
PB&J sandwich. Mary Lou will be missed by all our children. They really enjoyed all the 
stories she read to them. 

 

Prayer requests:  Micky’s cancer treatment, side effects are getting worse. More funding 
for The Fold, the exchange rate has shifted from being in our favor. Short and long-term 
volunteers, additional missionaries to meet current needs at The Fold, especially 
teachers.   Long term funding for our school.   
              
Praises: Dawid’s care from the medical community and all the fund raising and prayer 
support.  Micky’s fifth chemo done and 1 more to go.  Amazing donations for Dawid’s 
care. Retha’s family stepping in to help at The Fold. 
 
God bless,   
Paul and Micky Prince 


